COMMUNICATION C7
ITEM NO. 2
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
(PUBLIC MEETING)

**February 2, 2022** 

From: Domenic Mazzone

**Sent:** Sunday, January 30, 2022 12:43 PM **To:** Clerks@vaughan.ca; Council@vaughan.ca

Cc: Marilyn Iafrate < Marilyn.Iafrate@vaughan.ca>; Gina Ciampa < Gina.Ciampa@vaughan.ca>

Subject: [External] Need for a Community Centre in Kleinburg

Good afternoon,

As a resident of the community (and in speaking to numerous other community residents on this issue) I wanted to express great disappointment that the development at Copper Creek does not have a community centre included in the plans. As the ongoing developments lead to continued population growth, the needs of the community also grow. Unfortunately up until this point an unsatisfactory job has been done in regards to planning on behalf of current and future area residents. We have already out grown our capacity at our schools and we don't have an adequate library or resource centre to serve us. This is due to poor planning and shortsightedness by the politicians (at every level), school boards, school trustees and of course the developers. As a young family we would really ask that a community centre be considered in the plans and not overlooked on account of poor community planning. I hope needs of the residents will be a priority and taken into account when a decisions is made.

Domenic A. Mazzone
Dunrobin Crescent
Kleinburg, Ontario

